JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Work Session

March 23, 2006

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:07 pm by Council President David J. Long.  The following members were present:

Julio DiGiando, Vice President

William Kelly

Michael Schnack

Barbara Szepatowski

Also present were:
Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator  

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent 




Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk




Lisa W. Bryer, Town Planner

Jim Bryer, Fire Chief

Thomas P. Tighe, Police Chief

William Donovan, Police Lieutenant

Matthew Bolles, Parks & Recreation Director

Howard Tighe, Deputy Fire Chief

Council President Long opened the work session and asked the Town Administrator to give his presentation to conclude the budget work sessions.

The Town Administrator stated that the following items were taken out of or cut from the municipal portion of the proposed FY 2006/2007 budget:

Account No.
Department



Reduction

Balance


70090.910
Personnel: Salary Study

-$7,500.00

$7,500.00

70003.102
Salary, Judge Municipal

-$8,000.00

$0.00

70003.103
Salary, Municipal Clerk

-$7,000.00

$0.00

70003.301
Fees, Supplies & Dues – Mun.
-$2,000.00

$0.00

70310.xxx
Police Patrol Boat


-$5,000.00

$5,950.00

70490.344
Public Buildings: Repairs & Maint.
-$5,800.00

$30,600.00

70430.313
Highway: Upkeep of Equipment
-$5,000.00

$40,000.00

Capital

Town Clerk: Code of Ordinance
-$3,750.00

$3,750.00

Capital

Town Clerk: Back Indexing

-$5,000.00

$5,000.00

Capital

Tax Assessor: GIS Training

-$2,100.00

$0.00

Capital

Protective Services


-$3,000.00

$20,000.00

Capital

Recreation: Playground Equip.
-$7,000.00

$0.00

Capital

Recreation: Comm. Cntr. Repair
-$5,800.00

$5,000.00

TOTAL





-$66,950.00





The following increases were added to the budget:

Account No.
Department



Increase

Balance


70001.101
Salaries: Town Council (3.5%)
+$278.00

$8,204.00

70600.454
General: Ambulance (stipend)
+$10,000.00

$99,716.00

Capital

Open Space



+$50,000.00

$100,000.00

TOTAL:





+$60,278.00





Councilor Julio DiGiando requested that the Town Administrator review the Harbor Management budget to see if money for the Police patrol boat could be used to fund the boat.

Councilor Barbara Szepatowski requested that money be placed in the budget to purchase new bullet-proof vests for the Police Department.  The Finance Director stated that there is enough money in the current budget to purchase the vests this year with the appropriate matching grant money.  The Police Lieutenant stated that he would place the order no later than June 30, 2006.

Councilor William Kelly asked if the emergencies and incidentals fund was carried into the next fiscal year.  The Town Administrator reported that it is not carried over but placed into the general fund, which is approximately 1.3 million dollars presently.

The Town Administrator reported that the school budget has been decreased $170,624.00.  There was more discussion between the School Superintendent and Council regarding the upcoming fourth grade classroom size.  The School Superintendent reiterated that the teacher/student radio is appropriate to meet the needs of the special education students for the upcoming school year.

Council President Long stated that the preliminary numbers look fantastic, showing that 59% of the entire budget is for the school and 41% is for the municipal government.  The Town Administrator stated that entire FY 2006/2007 budget with adjustments would bring the proposed tax rate to $9.48/1000.

Deputy Fire Chief, Howard Tighe requested that the Council add money that was cut from the Capital Budget: Fire Department Apparatus set aside.  He stated that the age of the two tanker trucks is worrying the department.  After some discussion, it was the consensus of the Council to add $15,000.00, bringing the set aside amount from $10,000.00 up to $25,000.00.

The Town Administrator stated that the increase for the Jamestown Volunteer Fire Department would only bring the proposed tax rate up a cent to $9.49 +/-.  

The Town Administrator stated that the Council was handed the Ten Year Capital Budget Program at the beginning of the meeting (for their information) and thanked everyone who worked on the budget with him, especially the Finance Director.  With no further business to discuss, the work session adjourned at 8:12 pm.  

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator

Administrative Copy
Budget Work Session Minutes 03/23/2006

3 of 3

